
Our Lady of the Rosary 
Catholic Church 

3710 Augusta Rd. † Greenville, SC 29605 

 

 

Church Office Phone 
(864) 422-1648 

 

Email: olr@charlestondiocese.org 
 

Website: olrgreenville.com 
 

Church Office Hours  
9:00am - 3:00pm, Monday - Thursday 

9am - 12pm, Friday 
 

Fr. Dwight Longenecker  
dlongenecker@charlestondiocese.org 

 

Fr. Richard Ballard  
rballard@charlestondiocese.org 

 

School Office Hours 
8:00 am - 3:00 pm, Monday - Friday 

School Office Phone: 864-277-5350 
 

Weekend Mass Schedule 
Saturday 5:00 pm Anticipated 
Sunday 10:30 am, 5:00 pm 

 

Call Parish Office or consult 
bulletin for Holy Day Schedule 

 

Daily Mass Schedule 
Monday       8:30 am   
Tuesday       12:00 pm  
Wednesday       6:00 pm   
Thursday          10:00 am    
Friday       10:00 am    

 

Confession 
 

 Wednesday: 4:30-5:30 pm 
in Lower Church 

       Sunday: 9:00-10:00 am 
in Upper Church 

 

Eucharistic Adoration 
in Upper Church 

 

Wednesday  12:00-5:45 pm  
First Friday  10:45 am-5:00 pm 

 

September 19, 2021                       Twenty-Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 
The Ninth Commandment is “Do not covet your neighbor’s 
house or his wife.”  Another way to say this is, “Do not covet 
another person’s happiness or spouse. Put simply, covetous-
ness is to say, “I want that!” The positive statement of this 
commandment is, “Be content with your own relationships 
and your own happiness.” 
 
The real desire of our heart is for God. As St. Augustine said, “He made us 
for himself and our hearts are restless until they find their rest in Him.” 
Therefore, covetousness is any desire that is for something other than 
God.  
 
We are commanded not to covet another person sexually because the 
yearning desire for that which will not satisfy (that is anything other than 
God) will not make us happy. Covetousness leads to a never ending cycle 
of desire. We want more, more, more, and we are never happy. 
 
To covet is to desire other things so much that we would do anything to get 
them. We would live our whole lives for those other things. Therefore, to 
indulge in constant lust is to commit idolatry, for idolatry is the love of a 
false god and a false good. 
 
It is easy to excuse ourselves for being covetous. A man is more likely to 
lust after a woman sexually. A woman is more likely to lust after what she 
perceives to be a better or happier relationship.  We think it is really not so 
bad to lust. We say it’s only natural, but to covet is to want something else 
to such an extent that we live for them instead of living for God, and this is 
the worst kind of sin because we are excluding God from our lives, and 
choosing something other than Him to live for. 
 
We are called to inner purity and chastity. This is why lust is so destructive-
-because we are indulging in a love that will not ultimately satisfy, and this 
longing and this lust keeps us from finding the purity that transforms our 
lives and draws us closer to God. 
 
We are all called to inner purity and to a love that is higher than all our 
fleshly and materialistic pleasures. To pursue this greater love and to be 
content and at peace with God is the work of a lifetime. 
 
We develop this kind of life by gradually weeding out the lustful desires that 
enslave us. The way this is done is through a life of sacrifice and self deni-
al. By handing over those things we idolize, we gain mastery over them and 
direct our love toward God who is the origin and destiny of all our loves. 
 
Your pastor, 
Fr. Longenecker 



 

Pastoral Staff 
 

Fr. Dwight Longenecker, Pastor 
dlongenecker@charlestondiocese.org 

 

Fr. Richard Ballard, Parochial Vicar 
rballard@charlestondiocese.org 

 

Deacon Mike Bannio 
mbannio@charlestondiocese.org 

 

Deacon Jerry Schiffer 
jschiffer@charlestondiocese.org 

 

 

Parish Office  (864) 422-1648 

OLR School  (864) 277-5350 
 

Organist/Choirmaster 
Alan Montgomery, amontgomery@charlestondiocese.org 
 

Director of Faith Formation 
Katie Orbon, korbon@charlestondiocese.org  
 

Parish Receptionist 
Martha Mahan, mmahan@charlestondiocese.org 
 

Director of Communications 
Donna Craft, dcraft@charlestondiocese.org 
 

Headmaster 
Tommy Curtin, thomas.curtin@olrschool.net  
 

Director of Advancement & Enrollment  
Christine Barr, christine.barr@olrschool.net 
 

Director of Outreach 
Chris Loewer, cloewer@charlestondiocese.org 
 

Youth Ministry Coordinator  
David Haggard, david.haggard@olrschool.net 

 

Saturday, 9/18 
5:00 pm - Anticipated Mass 
                For Stanley & Connie Jackowski+ 

Sunday, 9/19 
9:00-10:00 am - Confession (Upper Church) 
10:30 am - Mass, For The People 
5:00 pm - Mass, For Anton Danzer+ 

Monday, 9/20 
Lower Church 

8:30 am - Mass, For Paul Bever, Jr.+ 

Tuesday, 9/21 12:00 pm - Mass, For Paul Bever, Jr. + 

 
Wednesday, 9/22 

 

 

12:00-5:30 pm - Eucharistic Adoration 
4:30-5:30 pm - Confession (Lower Church) 
5:45 pm - Benediction 
6:00 pm - Mass, For Jo Bricco+ 

Thursday, 9/23 10:00 am - Mass, For Paul Bever, Jr.+ 

Friday, 9/24 
10:00 am - Mass, For Kellum Mahan  
                            & members of his platoon 

Saturday, 9/25 
5:00 pm - Anticipated Mass 
                For Paul Bever, Jr.+ 

Sunday, 9/26 
9:00-10:00 am - Confession (Upper Church) 
10:30 am - Mass, For Bill Maluchnik+ 
5:00 pm - Mass, For The People 

 

Parish Operating Financials 
 

Needed each week  $ 17,000. 
 

Week of 9/12 $ 12,155. 

, , 
Dianne Morrison, 

9th Annual Day of Remembrance for Aborted Children 
 

Saturday, Sept. 25, following the 5pm Mass, Our Lady of the Rosary’s 
Respect Life Ministry will invite parishioners to take a rose and place it 
in the designated vase at OLR’s outdoor Memorial Chapel to com-
memorate the 63 million children lost to abortion. Our prayers will be  
a hug to those sweet children in God’s care, and a reminder that we 
must help society recognize the humanity of the unborn child. For 
more information, email annetteburgess8@gmail.com call Annette at 
864-772-9020. Together let us remember the victims of abortion 
(babies and their families) and pray for the final end of this injustice 
worldwide.  

 

SACRAMENTAL PREPARATION 
 

Classes for sacramental preparation are  
2-year programs. Students in 1st or 7th grade 
in public schools will need to attend religious 
education classes this year, as well as next 
year, in order to receive First Holy Communion 
in 2nd grade or Confirmation in 8th grade.  
 
If you are a Catholic homeschooler please 
contact Katie Orbon, Director of Faith For-
mation, for instructions.  
 
For registration information for First Commun-
ion, please go HERE.  

mailto:richardballard@olrgvl.org
mailto:annetteburgess8@gmail.com
https://olrgreenville.com/sacramental-preparation/first-communion-and-first-reconciliation/


 

 
OLR SCHOOL NEWS 

 

 
Oct. 11 Columbus Day - NO SCHOOL 

 

Spiritual Adoption 
 

WEEK 26: September 19 
 

The skin of your baby is reddish and has a 
wrinkled appearance. This week Baby weighs  
almost two pounds and is about 14.4 inches long 
with his legs extended. He can now open and close 
his eyes, and he sleeps and wakes at regular inter-
vals. He may suck his fingers, and although his 
lungs are still immature, they would be capable of 
functioning he were to be born now. 

 

Ladies, please join us for tea in  
honor of the Feast Day of Our Lady  
of the Rosary on Saturday, October 9,  
at 10:30 am in Guadalupe Hall. Our  
special guest will be Kathy Schiffer, 
correspondent and blogger for the  
National Catholic Register.  

 

Ms. Schiffer will be sharing with us the Catholic vir-
tues found in fairy tales and how to apply them to our 
modern lives. 
 

The event is free and open to anyone who wishes  
to attend. Marian teas are hosted at OLR three times a 
year in honor of Marian feast days; these informal 
social events are a delightful way to enrich your Sat-
urday morning.  
 

If you wish to attend, please go to the Sign Up  
Genius HERE, or you may call or text Nichola  
Bricco at 864-525-7260.   

OLR PARISH PILGRIMAGE 2022 
 

Registration is available for Fr. Longenecker’s par-
ish pilgrimage to England next Spring. The dates 
are May 31- June 11. Go HERE for more infor-
mation and to register now while there are still 
seats available. 

Fr. Longenecker’s new book,  
Beheading Hydra explains 

some of the atheistic isms  
and ideologies infesting out 
modern society, and gives 

practical remedies for Christians to adopt.  
Copies are available in the Narthex at a special 
price of $17. for OLR parishioners. Copies of all  
of Fr. Longenecker’s books are also available at 

the parish office. 

St. MarthaΩs Book Club - hǳǊ ŎƘƻǎŜƴ ōƻƻƪ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƴŜȄǘ 
ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ƻƴ hŎǘƻōŜǊ пΣ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ άThe Divine Plan ς John Paul 
II, Ronald Reagan and the end of the Cold WarέΣ ōȅ tŀǳƭ 
YŜƴƎƻǊ ŀƴŘ wƻōŜǊǘ hǊƭŀƴŘƻΦ IƻǇƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƭƛǾŜƭȅ ŘƛǎŎǳǎπ
ǎƛƻƴ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ - ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ aŀǊƛŀƴƴŜ ŀǘ όуспύ осл-нплс ǿƛǘƘ 
ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎΦ 

 

Kickoff Rally 
 

Tuesday, Sep. 21, 6:30pm 
 
Piedmont Womenôs Center, 1143 Grove Rd. 
 

Guest Speakers:  Sr. Virginia Joy-Sisters of Life (OLR Alum) 
 Fr. Scott Francis Binet - Priest/ Doctor,  

 Diocese of Charleston 
 

Music Provided by For Life Praise Band  
 

Parking at Grove Road Baptist Church 
 

Contact Judy 864-506-0964, Ingrid 864-329-0044, Valerie 
864-297-8838, 

or email 40daysforlifegreenville@gmail.com 

RCIA 
 

Classes will begin on Wednesday 
evening, September 29, at 7pm in 
Guadalupe Hall. If you are interested in 
becoming Catholic or want to know 
more about the faith, please join us. 
The first meeting will be face to face, 

however, the remainder of the meetings will be via 
Zoom. Please contact Katie Orbon, Director of Faith 
Formation at korbon@charlestondiocese.org. 

LIFE CHAIN – Sunday, October 3rd, 2:30 – 3:30 PM, 
Woodruff Road, Greenville and different locations in 
SC.  Please join others across the country for this peace-
ful, prayerful, public witness for the sanctity of human 
life. OLR is assigned the grassy areas in front of Whole 
Foods and Cracker Barrel. Please pick up your signs for 
both locations at Whole Foods' parking lot beginning at 
2:00 pm. If praying in front of Cracker Barrel, you may then 
drive over there and park in their far back area by Drury 
Inn. Access to Woodruff Rd. is by way of the sidewalk.  
Please stand a minimum of 10 feet apart. Call Ingrid at 
864-329-0044 for more information.  

We are seeking BASKETBALL players (boys and girls) ages  
K5 -5th grade to form teams to compete in the 
CLBBY league. Sign up deadline is October 1. 
K5-1st - $40 per player 
2nd-3rd - $60 per player 
4th-5th - $60 per player 
Middle School “Juniors” (Boys&Girls) - $60 per player 
Teams will practice once a week, usually on Sunday after-
noons at the OLR gym. Games are scheduled by CLBBY and 
take place on Saturdays at various gyms in Greenville. We 
will need at least two parents from each team to volunteer 
their time as coach, please use this link to register your chil-
dren and volunteer as a coach. SIGN UP HERE. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080B45ADAD2FA3F94-marian1
https://selectinternationaltours.com/fr-dwight-longenecker/
mailto:korbon@charlestondiocese.org
https://tshq.bluesombrero.com/Default.aspx?tabid=1816210


 

MORE NEWS 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

9th Marian Eucharistic Conference 
October 22 - 23 

Hilton Hotel in Greenville 
 

CŜŀǘǳǊŜŘ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜΥ .ƛǎƘƻǇ wƻōŜǊǘ DǳƎƭƛŜƭƳƻƴŜΣ  
CǊΦ 5ƻƴŀƭŘ /ŀƭƭƻǿŀȅΣ CǊΦ DƭŜƴƴ {ǳŘŀƴƻΣ /CwΣ 9ȄƻǊŎƛǎǘΣ  
aŀǧƘŜǿ [ŜƻƴŀǊŘΣ {ǊΦ .ǊƛŜƎŜ aŎYŜƴƴŀΣ CǊΦ WŜũǊŜȅ YƛǊōȅ 

  

DŜƴŜǊŀƭ ŀŘƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƛǎ ϷурΣ ȅƻǳǘƘ ϷрлΣ ŀƴŘ  
ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ŀ ōǳũŜǘ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ ŀ  

ōǳũŜǘ ƭǳƴŎƘ ƻƴ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΦ  
wŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ōȅ hŎǘƻōŜǊ мнΣ ōȅ ¦{ ƳŀƛƭΦ 
wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ŀƊŜǊ hŎǘΦ мнΣ ƛǎ ϷфрΦ 
²Ŝ ƻũŜǊ ƎƭǳǘŜƴ ŦǊŜŜ ƳŜŀƭǎΦ  

bƻ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊΦ 
  

CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΣ ƻǊ ǘƻ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊΣ  
Ǝƻ ǘƻ ƘǧǇΥκκǿǿǿΦƳŜŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜǎŎΦƴŜǘκ 

40 DAYS FOR LIFE 
 
Rosaries for 40 Days for Life 
– No sign-ups are needed 
but we would like to count 
your rosaries!  
 
Please see the poster in the 
OLR Narthex and draw a 
blank blue slip from the blue 
basket there. At the end of 
the week, count the rosaries 
you have said and write the 
number on your slip’s blank. 
Then place your “count” slip 
in the designed box (in the 
Narthex) and get a new blue 
slip for your next week’s 
count.  
 
We hope to have 1,000  
rosaries said and will have a 
graphic of our progress in the 
days ahead! Thank you! 

SEVEN SISTERS  
APOSTOLATE  

is an apostolate of prayer 
started last year at OLR, is 
looking for 5 or 6 more women 
to make a weekly prayer com-
mitment for Fr. Longenecker 
and Fr. Richard. This ministry 
involves one woman praying 
one holy hour on her assigned 
or predetermined day of the 

week. This is done every 
week for a one year commit-
ment. It can be done at home 
or in any nearby Catholic 
Church, and does not need to 
be in an adoration chapel. It is 
a beautiful ministry praying for 
our parish priests especially 
during these uncertain times.  
 
If you are interested, please 
read the link HERE to answer 
specific questions regarding 
the Apostolate which is in par-
ishes all over the world, in-
cluding two other upstate par-
ishes. Please contact Jeanine 
Maillet, 864-213-7682 or j9rn-
morris@yahoo.com.  

 

ñThe Light of Faithò 
A Parish Retreat with Fr. Ben Kiely 

Wednesday, September 29
th

 through Friday, September 31 
7:00-8:00pm in Guadalupe Hall 

 

Father Ben Kiely, who spoke in our parish in 2017 about his work helping Persecuted Christians, will be 
giving a three night retreat for the OLR parish. Entitled “The Light of Faithò, it’s an exploration of what Faith 
actually is in these tough times. In both the world and the Church, we need our faith strengthened and 
nourished. Each talk will last less than one hour - start your fall season with a real understanding of your 
Catholic Faith! 
 

Father Benedict Kiely is a Catholic priest, incardinated in the Personal Ordinariate of 

Our Lady of Walsingham. Born in London, and ordained in Canterbury, England in 

1994, Father Ben has spent most of his priestly ministry in the United States. In the 

summer of 2014, Father Ben perceived a call to devote his entire priestly ministry to 

aid and advocacy for persecuted Christians, especially in the Middle East. Founding 

Nasarean.org, a 501(c)3 charity based in Stowe, Vermont and with the permission 

and support of his Ordinary, Father Ben divides his time between the US, UK and the 

Middle East, speaking, preaching and writing, trying to focus attention on the plight of 

persecuted Christians around the world. He has visited war-torn Iraq on multiple occasions since 2015, 

and has visited Syria and Lebanon where Nasarean is now supporting a number of family businesses.  

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fwww.meconferencesc.net%2f&c=E,1,PssLUhJr-aOkaqmVwZfuQsFO25CbPaZLq_kJTb6iJNllYeUm3pa3HHUtgedBJK1r0fKraOLPtbFgzg3zqkGa9uPUPwmTbKjaLtMvYKzC&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fsevensistersapostolate.org%2f&c=E,1,jhwkPznXzau-CtX7Ep7fLIDiVpGjNll8Nm4oFQwXR-vfTykdRQalFIwxbWaBVXJJFssBLggvRDX_SNVHjpSNw_CaePNdHgKslfc_95LYqeFmA9k,&typo=1

